Idaho Department of Health and Welfare, Region 2
Regional Advisory Committee on Substance Abuse
3rd Floor, Lewiston State Office Bldg.
7/11/13
Jim Ruggio, Chair
Cathlin Stewart Vice-Chair
Also in attendance were: Darrell Keim, Beverly Fowler, David Bash, Summer Overberg, Cheryl McDonald, Jim Rehder, Scott Douglas, Shawna Sheehan, Christine Winters, Joyce Broadsword
The meeting was called to order at 12:05 pm.
Cathlin demonstrated the new goggle and car system and the goggles were passed around to help us understand what the visual effect of wearing the goggles feels like.
Denise provided an update on the WITS system, help desk call volume has tripled as providers are calling in to get up to speed on the system. As of July 1, all populations for government funding have started using system with the goal of being at 100% by 10/1/13.
There was general discussion of the WITS system as it is being experienced by providers. This led to general discussion of the GAIN process and how it is being made available for mental health.
There was brief discussion of the progress toward Optum integration.
Cheryl McDonald presented the work she has been doing with teens through Teens Against Tobacco Use (TATU) through the American Lung Association. She talked about online resources for tobacco cessation, recent smoking statistics for teens in Idaho. TATU is a peer mentoring program that teaches adults how to help teens become mentors to support tobacco free lifestyles and present a 30-45 minute presentation with demonstration props. There is a TATU program for Native Americans that focuses on abuse versus culturally appropriate tobacco use. Support Teens Against Nicotine Dependence (STAND) program covers smokeless as well as smoked tobacco.
Summer talked about new 2524 system in place and how outsourcing is being done to meet PSI deadlines and make mental health referrals.
Scott shared progress and changes made with July mandates across IDOC programs.
Cathlin shared new Equine program LEAP started at Niimiipu.
Jim Rehder discussed merger of boards, RAC and MHB. Discussion of what can be done to make sure we streamline things and keep time requirements down to manageable levels. We asked for input on agenda topics that may need to include. WITS/GAIN, Optum Health (Medicaid)/BPA, prevention/case managenement.
This furthered discussion of how we can help make a smooth transition into combined board meetings. There are still a lot of rules that are making things more difficult.
There was discussion of updating the IT used for teleconfencing using the RAC budget for more equipment and upgrades to system.
Darrell then discussed the upcoming Hands-across-the-bridge project and asked for people to contact him to develop a planning committee. Darrell asked for information on local bands in recovery that might be interested in playing for the event.
Joyce Broadsword introduced herself to the board.
There was brief discussion of the permanent Drug Drop Boxes going into communities.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:20pm.
Next RAC steering Committee meeting will be August 8th, 12:30 pm, at State Office Building 3rd floor
[bookmark: _GoBack]Next RAC meeting will be in sub-committee, September 12th, 1:00-1:30pm, at the State Office Building 3rd floor conference room with full joint RAC/MHB meeting starting at 1:30p in same location.
